Holly Park School – Staffing and Pupil Welfare Committee Agenda


Date : 27th April 2020
Present:- :  Ann Pelham, Maria Michael, Sally Thomas, Tim Graveney, Fiona Quinton, Nicky Eimer, Anna Sherrington, Kate Tress, Clare Wischhusen, Fiona Vettiankal, Clare Hegarty
Apologies:- 
	AGENDA ITEMS
	KEY DISCUSSION POINTS
	ACTION (who? /timescale?)

	Actions from last meeting:
· Monitor new MTS
· Maria to write a child friendly anti-bullying policy after talking to pupils.
· Sally Thomas to ensure anti bullying information and how to report it is in all new parent packs.
· Ann will ask her peers what they do to support SMT wellbeing when she attends the Head Teacher meeting 

	 We have 4 new Mealtime Supervisors working on an as an when basis.  This means we only use them when required but at the moment they are all working every day.  They have settled well.  Bogumila, senior MTS, and Janis, Line Manager, are happy with them and they are happy in their role.  They are on the rota for the HUB while the school is closed.  On Inset days the MTS's will be invited in to take part in specific training.
Maria Michael has done this.  The policy was praised by the Rights Respecting assessor.  Kate Tress has a copy of the policy.
Governor asked for a copy to go to Fiona Quinton for the website.
This information will be in the packs sent out in the Summer Term to new parents and in the Meet the Teachers packs in September.

Ann Pelham fed back on this at the full Governing Body Meeting.

	Maria Michael to invite MTS’s to Inset Days
Maria to send copy to Fiona Quinton

Sally Thomas to compile packs



	Policies:

Behaviour policy

Attendance policy

Managing aggressive parents and visitors policy

Access policy

Missing Child Policy

Data Security policy

Playtime policy

Staff induction policy including NQT induction policy(new)
	Ann reminded governors to send comments to her asap.
	

	1. Staff wellbeing
	Ann feels that staff are all OK.  There are 20 staff who cannot come in.  Ann and Maria are calling them each week to maintain contact.  Ann has sent postcards to these members of staff.  The other staff on the rota to come into school are seen each week by a member of the SMT.  Ann was worried about one member of staff but this person is fine and has settled into the new routine.  One member of staff is finding life at home difficult and has been coming into school to work in an empty classroom to get some space.
Governors asked for an update of teacher moving to Spain.  Ann contacted school and they did reply.  It is a new private school which was expanding in September.  Our teacher has been offered a job in a different year group as someone has left. They are accepting the job but have requested this is not public knowledge until everything is confirmed.
Tim and Ann continue to talk every Friday.  They would be able to identify staff with any problems and would look to governors to appropriately support if necessary guided by Ann.
	Continue to monitor

	2. Pupil wellbeing
	Teachers  call parents / children once a fortnight as best they can.  Level 2 TA's are calling the children they support.  Kathy, Clare, Ann, Maria, Sally and Carmel (SENCO) are calling vulnerable children every week to keep in touch.
Ann had an email from a parent requesting a phone call as there was a personal issue not to do with school work.  The child was struggling and very worried about the situation.  Ann upped the phone call to once a week  by the teacher- Sally and Kathy also to call.  Ann calling weekly. Their strategies are helping mum to manage.  Putting the work on the website the night before really helped as mum could be more prepared (Annemarie's suggestion).
Ann has received an email from another parent who needs help.  She will call her but it will be difficult to help her as it is about managing behaviour.
A governor asked if mum was anxious.  Yes she is very anxious and we think there are mental health issues. Govenor suggested referring her to IAP - National Health self referral system.  They deal with anxiety issues and have a good success rate.
A governor asked if this is just for adults or can children access this.
A governor asked when we would be looking at strategies to return to school. This does need to be managed now  but we do not know when this will be. A governor felt that this will be a big task for both children and staff.
A governor said that the government has reported that vulnerable children are not going to the Hubs.  Is this happening at Holly Park? We have 10 vulnerable children and only 1 is attending.  We can't force them to attend.  We are not unduly concerned about them.  There is no domestic violence involved.  Sally calls them to keep in touch and also informs their Social Workers.  The government were expecting 20% to attend but it is only 1%.  The DfE guidance is to encourage attendance.  When Sally spoke to parents they said they feel their children are safer at home. Sally has contacted the Social Workers and kept notes of this.
A governor said that she had not received a phone call from her child's teacher. Ann to investigate as the teacher has called parents
A governor said that a parent in Year 5 had not received a call. Again there may be a reason as both teachers have been in school to call parents
Parents should have received at least one call before the Easter break.  Perhaps these parents didn’t get one as they dint pick up. Was a message left?  If teachers call from their mobile they use the 141 code to withhold their number.  Some people won't answer a withheld number.  Year 5 have definitely had calls.

A governor asked about safeguarding issues around phoning children. This is fine as long as it is not a video call.
	Maria Michael to check

	3. FSM pupils
	Those pupils entitled to FSM due to economic reasons are entitled to FSM throughout this crisis.  Ann wrote to all KS1 parents explaining this as its not for all in KS1 even though they get a free meal.  
We originally provided hampers for these children from caterlink each having 10 days worth of meals.  We have now switched to the government voucher scheme.  This is being managed by Edenred who are a Childcare Voucher provider.  It has been an extremely difficult process.  The scheme was announced before it was totally ready.   The parents receive £15.00 of vouchers each week.  They get a bar code on their phone or computer which is scanned at the shop and this is then deducted from their bill.  We have 68 children entitled to these vouchers.  Barnet gives us a list of the children who are entitled.  We cannot add any new children who have applied for FSM until confirmation is received from Barnet.  Families who believe they are eligible may have to wait 4 - 6 weeks for confirmation and it cannot be backdated.
A govenor asked if the government are funding this. We had to fund the hampers ourselves at a cost of £2,000.  Fiona Vettiankal found information in a document that we will be able to reclaim this in June.  The DfE are funding the vouchers.  However, we do have money in our budget for FSM. A govenor felt this was one small positive for the budget.
Those children on FSM are our pupil premium children.  To ensure they are receiving the support they are entitled to our long term supply teacher is phoning all KS2 pupil premium children for 15 minutes each week to help with their home learning. A governor suggested that they children could have physical packs to reflect what other children are doing.  They could be collected from the school.  This is working well in a local secondary school. We could consider this – most of our pupils seem to be accessing online ok. We will see what the calls reveal
	

	4. Safeguarding
	We have no children on a child protection plan.
4 children on Child in Need plan.
1 child with a CAF
6 Looked After children
4 previously Looked After children
Sally made 2 referrals since the last meeting but they were not taken further. No referrals since Lockdown
Pastoral meetings are carrying on via ZOOM.  They also have a WHATSAPP group to talk through any issues.  Sally has been attending meetings via ZOOM for certain children.  
An extra appendix has been added to the Safeguarding Policy for this period.

	

	5. Vulnerable pupils including EHCP pupils
	There is a criteria for what counts as a vulnerable child

There are children on a list compiled from the Pastoral Meetings.  Only 1 vulnerable child is attending the HUB.  Sally has informed Social workers of non-attendees.
A governor asked if the list has children who are not officially known as vulnerable and do they get the same package of care. Yes we can ask parents .  One was invited to attend the HUB but declined.
A governor asked why?  For health reasons – in terms of the virus and also ne friends attending.

	

	6. SEND
	Carmel Doolan is our temporary SENCO until 15 June when Diana Kelly returns from Maternity Leave.  Carmel worked 2 days a week  before Easter. We could not afford 2 days this term so now Carmel is working 1 day per week.  She is calling families and helping them to adapt the work to suit their child.
Level 2 TA's are calling their children also - keeping contact going and helping parents differentiate work.  
One Annual review from last term has been postponed.  We could offer a ZOOM meeting to others this term but parents can refuse this. Likely others will be delayed too. 
	Diana to take on phone calls etc on her return

	7. Appraisal for all suspended
	In line with Union advice all official appraisals have stopped.  It will be assumed that in September all support staff will have met their target and if entitled will get a pay rise as having done their job.  Any teacher due to go up will be the same.
A governor asked if any appraisal of work has been given at this period. No because all appraisals have stopped.  Ann & Maria continuing to speak with staff informally as they would in school.
A governor asked if current work being set was being looked at. Yes it is.  Ann checks what is happening each week on the website.
A governor felt this unofficial appraisal was an important process to continue.  Is there an informal process in place?  Very informal and ongoing
A governor asked if the Line Managers have conversations with staff. They are keeping in touch with staff and informally.
A governor asked how much support staff have regarding making phone call to parents / children.  No specific direction or support has been given other than to say hello, ask if there are any problems – touch base – general chat.  Staff do not have to make the calls. A  governor felt that some staff find this awkward. Some staff were not keen to make the calls and others don't like making any calls in their normal life but they understand the importance of this and that it is good to identify any problems.
A governor felt that the teacher making a call to her had felt uncomfortable. Staff do not have to talk to the children it is up to them. Also some children don't want to talk to their teacher. Its an unusual thing we are asking them to do. We don’t have to make calls but overall it’s a good thing to do.

	

	8. Return to school – impact on mental health
	We have not given this a lot of thought  at present as we have been concentrating on what is happening now.  We are now in a more settled routine.  It is hard to know what it will be like when we return.  Children are more resilient than adults.  We are starting to think about teachers and classes for September.
A govenor asked if the children could stick with their current teacher for a while if we return in September. This is not a good idea – many problems with it.  The best thing is a new start, new face.  It would be ideal to have a couple of weeks back in July.  If it is September, we would ensure children met with their old teacher for part of a day.
A governor said that a newsletter from Compton School said pupils will be taking mock exams in June and July so they must be expecting to take some year groups in June.  Primaries could open to some families.  We need to think about how this would work. There has been no official indication of when schools are to re-open –  we do not know - there is no basis to what they are saying. Lots in media – lots of speculation. 
A governor felt that there needs to be some dialogue around returning in September and we need to think that it could be earlier. We do not know how we would open.  We may be directed by the government or it may be left up to the school. It certainly could be earlier
A governor felt it would be good to have a choice.  That would give the opportunity for the school to choose an option which would suit it best. We are already having those discussions.  Social distancing, especially for KS1, would be difficult.  Out of 60 staff 20 are self- isolating for 12 weeks.  This could have an impact on the running of the school if it opened sooner rather than later.
A Governor had heard that some people will be shielding until October.  This would make returning a complex issue.
Parents will vote with their feet.  Some won't come back.  Maybe only 60% will return.  Teachers cannot teach all day and set home learning.  The gap between children would widen.
A governor felt it would be a difficult choice.  Parents would have to question the return of their child.
In general people are assuming schools will return in September but it is likely to be before.  Ann would like to bring back Year 2 as they are in the transition year to move to Year 3 and Year 6 as they are leaving the school.
A governor said that there are so many experiments going on in other countries that maybe they can guide us.  It could show us what works. If desks are to be kept 2 meters apart only 15 children could return at one time - half a class.  This would be good for a slow integration.
A governor felt it would be good for children's mental health to return to school before September.
Another consideration would be whether or not the kitchen would open.  With half a class attending am and half pm children could have lunch at home.
A governor suggested that just FSM children could stay for lunch.
A governor felt it is good to discuss this.  Whilst children are resilient, parents are not always.  Safeguarding issues will increase and emotional issues will go up.  All having an impact on staff. We may not see many issues at all when we first return with children being excited. There may be some delay in these issues.  Children will initially be excited to return but a while down the line things could look very different.  We will need to be guided by the children and their families and their reactions. It is hard to know what it will be like until we return – hard to make predictions. We don’t know what we are planning for or when – cant spend too much energy on the unknown at this point
A governor asked if Ann is happy that Barnet are communicating effectively around schools re-opening. Barnet have nothing to tell us really when this is likely or how it will happen – as they don’t know either – the government don’t know.  Ann has daily communications from the DfE and weekly from Barnet but there has been nothing indicating a return to school.
A governor asked if Ann and her colleagues are feeling frustrated at not knowing. Yes.  There is so much speculation in the media most heads feel "let's wait and see"  but we feel it will be a short notice period for the return.  If the government do not give guidelines on how to return schools will all do their own thing.  Ann is dealing with the here and now at present and putting energy into that but knows that the return is something that will be happening at some point.
A governor felt that there is so much to deal with now but there are so many possibilities for the future.It will be difficult if we open in June or September.  There will probably be no time for detailed planning - not knowing how we will be opening.
A governor hoped schools would be guided and not just assume everyone doing the best they can.
The ideal would be for Year 6 to return in June.  The worst would be too soon with a much less than 100% take up by pupils as teachers will not be able to do school work and prepare home learning.
A governor asked how many children could return if there are less staff returning. We would need to see  - but we may have to use Maria & Sally to cover classes and if necessary supply.  This would not be good for the children.  If we are told officially to re-open all classes would have to return – couldn’t have a class not returning because their teacher isn’t there.
A governor said we might know more this week as Boris is returning to work.
	

	AOB
	None
	


